
DEC 2 f 2018 

Emmitt McGowan 
Deputy St1:tte Dire~tor of Emergency Management/Homeland Security 
Michigan State Police 
Emergency Management and Homeland Security Division 
P.O. Box 30634 
Lansing, NII 48909 

Dear Captain McGowan: 

U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security 
Region V 
5;36 South Clark Street, Floor 7 
Chicago, Illinois 60605 

FEMA 

Enclosed is the Final After Action Report/Improvement Plan for the Palisades Nuclear Power 
Plant and D.C. Cook Nµclear Plant n:tdiological emergency preparedness Medical Evaluation 
Drills conducted on October 2 and 18, 2018. 

There were no findings or plan issues identified during this exercise. 

Bas~d on the results of the exetcise, the planning and preparedness for both the State of 
Michigan and the affected local jurisdictions continue to provide reasonable assur_ance that 
appropriate measures can be taken to protect tlte public health and safety. Therefore, Title 44 
CFR 350 approval of the off site radiological emergency response plans and preparedness 
program remain in effect. · 

If you have any questions, please contact Sean O'Leary, Chair, Regional Assistance Co~ttee, 
at (312) 408-5389. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ 
Enclosure 

cc: DHS/FEMA Headqumters 
NRC Region III 
NRC Headquarters Document Control Desk 

Regional Administrator 

WW\V .fema.gov 




